Clinical Education SIG Leadership
Conference Call
June 28, 2019
10:30-11:30 am CDT
11:30-12:30 am EDT
Participants: Carol Beckel, Karen Bock, Elsa Drevyn, Lisa Harrison, Susan Tomlinson, Laurie Neely
Conference Telephone Number: 
	Conference Telephone Number: 712-432-3496
Conference ID: 280300#
Moderator Pin: 27440

Agenda
I. Meeting called to order at: 11:40

II. Introduction of Board Members and Roles
· Karen Bock – new Clinical Co-chair from Kansas City, Missouri
· Laurie Neely – DCE at UF. New Nominating committee member 
· Lisa Harrison – former DCE at UTC and now working in a comprehensive geriatric program. She is the Membership Chair.  
· Elsa Drevyn – DCE at the University of Miami and CE SIG secretary.  
· Susan Tomlinson – DCE at Arcadia University. Chair of the Nominating Committee
· Carol Beckel – DCE at St. Louis University. Academic Co-chair
[bookmark: _GoBack]Jay is out of the country for the rest of this tenure. 
III. Review of 2018-2019 accomplishments (include 2 attachments)
· Review of the issues with Liaison International (LI) this past year
· CESIG generated and disseminated a survey with close to 900 responses. This was a big accomplishment for the CE SIG. The information gathered from the survey was forwarded to the APTA, NCCE and LI. There were mixed responses about data, and questions about the methodology. However, our efforts are moving the needle regarding the technology for the WebCPI. 
· Meeting arranged by LI at their home offices with Anne Reicherter (APTA), Carol Beckel (CESIG Co-Chair), Jennifer Jewell (incoming PTAESIG Chair), Donna Applebaum (NCCE Chair) June 5-7. The meeting generated improved understanding of PT/PTA CPI Users leading to plans in the future for improved communication and the need for continued discussions through an advisory board.

· Medicare payment when students are involved in the delivery of care was an issue this year. We got involved in the conversation very quickly and the correct information was then disseminated on a timely fashion.  

IV. Plan for 2019-2020 meetings (call and in-person)
· Carols wants us to pre plan our meetings better so that we can be ready for the meetings at the national conferences. She is seeking to implement a standing monthly meeting. 

V. Discuss initiatives for 2019-2020 
· The CPI will continue to be an initiative.
· Will assess the possibility of more collaboration between the NCCE and CE SIG
· Improved communication at a grass root level, especially with non-members.  Carol and Karen will communicate with exiting NCCE chair and further discuss this with incoming NCCE Chair. 
VI. Meeting at ELC
· Will find out when our meeting is at ELC so that we can meet ahead of time. 

VII. Meeting adjourned at 12:30pm
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